Manor Infant School and Nursery

Inverness Road Portsmouth Hampshire PO1 5QR

Telephone: 023 9282 0548

E-mail: office@manor-inf.portsmouth.sch.uk



Headteacher: Mr A J W Howard BA (Hons) NPQH Deputy Headteacher: Mrs E Cornish BA (Hons)

Parent questionnaire outcome

Dear Parent/Carer.

At the end of the Summer term, the governors asked for parents and carers to complete a standard Ofsted questionnaire about how they felt about the school. Obviously, we weren't around over the summer holiday and it is only now that we can share the feedback we received.

The first point to make is that the response was disappointing as we only had 18 families complete a form, which represents only a 7.5% response. This means that when the responses are looked at by year group, the samples are too small and we can therefore only really report the outcomes as a whole. This gives the following result:

100% of those that provided a response said they would recommend the school. (17/18 responses. 1 parent didn't answer the question)

This is very good news and is a reflection, by those that responded, that they recognise the enormous efforts put in by all the staff and volunteers. But, we recognise that the overall response was very low and may not provide a true picture of how parents really feel.

It is obviously great news that the school has been awarded a 'Good' rating in all areas by Ofsted following their last visit, and we could interpret the low return of questionnaires as being an endorsement that parents have no concerns.

We will be running another survey during this academic year and would like to encourage all parents and carers to embrace it as fully as possible; without your feedback, we, as governors, cannot truly interpret your thoughts and ideas about our school.

Thank you.

Manor Infant School and Nursery Governing Board.

